
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Vila do Conde, 04/01/2019 
 

Reach Compliance Letter 
Ref: Clover brands of Toner and Inkjet Cartridges 
 

Dear Customer, 
 
Clover Europe has since August 2008 pre-registered all substances used on our products that would 
require so according to the REACH directive. We have also been working with our toner suppliers to 
have all substances they import to Europe, to be used on all Clover locations manufacturing to 
Europe sales, registered, by them or by their nominated ORs, in accordance to REACH. By 
accomplishing this, having SDSs set in each local language, having no influence on chemical 
formulations, maintaining records on quantities introduced in EU, we, and our customers, must be 
considered DUs (Downstream users) and our chain of supply is fully compliant for the usage in 
replacement printing cartridges. 
 
We declare, supported by information from our suppliers, and to the best of our current knowledge, 
that all substances where CAS numbers are omitted, classified as proprietary, secret or in any other 
form not disclosed in section 3.2 of the “Safety Data Sheets”, are not classified as hazardous 
according to the criteria defined by the REACH directive. 
 
To our best knowledge and that of our suppliers, there are no SVHC (Substances of very high 
concern), no Article XIV or Article XVII listed substances in our products, accordingly to the most 
recent lists published by ECHA. 
 
We will continue to monitor any developments regarding this directive in order to keep complying 
with it. 
 
Yours Sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 


